PUBLIC NOTICE
CITY OF JEWETT

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT
MITIGATION (CDBG-MIT) PROGRAM

The City of Jewett is giving notice of the City’s intent to submit an application to the Texas
General Land Office (GLO) for a Texas Community Development Block Grant — Mitigation
(CDBG-MIT) Regional Method of Distribution (MOD) Program. The proposed grant
application is up to $500,000.00 and is to be used for the following project(s) in Jewett, Texas.

1. Jewett Wastewater Treatment Plant Improvements
2. Oakwood Street Improvements
3. South Broadway Street Improvements

The City will request public comments for fourteen (14) days from the date of this posting. The
public is encouraged to submit comments that will assist the City in evaluating the proposed
project(s) that will help the City recover from 2019 disasters and mitigate the devastating effects
of natural disasters as well ensure the project(s) are in line with environmental regulations,
affirmatively further fair housing activities, and, if applicable, minimizing displacement of
persons by project activities.

Upon the expiration of this comment period the City will review and address the public
comments in the proposed application. Final project recommendations will be presented to the
City Council prior to the submission of the application to the GLO on or before July 3, 2023.

The application is available for review at the City of Jewett’s City Hall during regular business
hours located at 114 N. Broadway Street, Jewett, Texas 75846. For more information, contact
Sharon Weiler, City Secretary at (903) 626-4416.

Posted June 8, 2023 — June 23, 2023



